EMBASSY OF THE REPUBLIC OF IRAQ LONDON



سفارة جمهورية العراق باليۆزخانهى كۆمارى عيراق لسلسدن

MAYORS OFFICE - 3 AUG 2016

The Mayor South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Tallaght D24 YNN5

Tuesday, 26 July 2016

Dear Councillor. O'Connell,

I would like to express my gratitude and appreciation for offering your sincere condolences, and prayers with the victims of Karradah - Baghdad horrifying bombing on the 2^{nd} July 2016.

The attached book of condolences signed by the people of South Dublin County had been of great comfort and courage to us and to the Iraqi people, as it shows how much our nations are united.

The Iraq war against Daesh, is a long way to run.

The Iraqi people has been sacrificing blood and soul to defend the integrity and sovereignty of their territories, and to contribute to the International peace and security through fighting a barbaric terrorist entity, that has no limits to its brutality.

Your support, expressed by your letter on behalf of yourself, the elected members and citizens of South Dublin County is what Iraq and its people need today to pursue the victories achieved against Daesh.

Once again, thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Salih Hussain Ali

Ambassador of the Republic of Iraq To the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland